



## Radcliffe on Trent Parish Council

The Grange, Vicarage Lane, Radcliffe-on-Trent, Nottingham NG12 2FB

Tel: 0115 933 5808, Email: [clerk@rotparishcouncil.gov.uk](mailto:clerk@rotparishcouncil.gov.uk),

Web: [rotpc.gov.uk](http://rotpc.gov.uk)

**Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities Committee which was held on Tuesday 17th June 2025 commencing at 19.00 in the Radcliffe Room, The Grange, Vicarage Lane, Radcliffe-on-Trent, Nottingham NG12 2FB.**

### Members Present:

Cllr Sue Clegg	Cllr Anne McLeod	Cllr Kirsty Hyndes
Cllr Lewis Mills	Cllr Oliver Furniss	Cllr Alice Tomlinson
Cllr Lesa Gilbert	Cllr Matt Douglas	Cllr Annie McKensie

Also present:	3 members of the public
Staff present:	Hayley Gandy (Interim Clerk)

	<b><u>Chair's Welcome</u></b> Good evening
Open Forum	<b><u>Open Forum</u></b> A member of the public asked about the road accident that took out the story board and sign at the Radcliffe pub, how long will it take to repair - Clerk to ask the pub if this is part of the claim from insurance. A second member of the public wished to raise concerns about the twitchell from Cliff Drive to Cliff walk being overgrown. NCC usually cut this back as part of right of way cutting/mowing, could letters be sent to the residents to ensure that the right of way is cleared by the residents? - Cllr Douglas suggested that the mynotts apps be used for reporting issues directly to NCC.
AC26-001	<b><u>Apologies for absence</u></b> Cllr Jenkinson, Cllr O Bere and Cllr T Bere - reasons accepted.
AC26-002	<b><u>Declaration of members interests and dispensation from non-participation</u></b> None received
AC26-003	<b><u>To determine which items on the agenda, if any, require the exclusion of public and press under the Public Bodies (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960 1 (2)</u></b> None
AC26-004	<b><u>To approve the minutes of the Amenities Committee held on 6th May 2025</u></b>

	The Committee resolved unanimously to approve the minutes of the meeting held on 6th May 2025 and signed accordingly.
AC26-005	<b><u>To note an verbal update from the Conservation Group</u></b> Follow link for conservation group update <a href="#">Link</a> - noted Thank you to the conservation group for all the work they have been doing.
AC26-006	<b><u>To note a verbal update from Clerk</u></b> The Clerk reported: Cemetery wall - contractor instructed and they hope to be able to complete the work at the end of June early July. Queen Swings repairs to start 23rd June - slight reduction in cost as we have heras fencing Vandalism - arson on Wharf Lane - community resolutions to be given out to offenders Skatepark seating - repaired for safety reasons Wharf Lane - play equipment painted - some concerns were raised with regard to the mess left and paint on the Rocking horse had bubbled - this has been rectified Hanging baskets have been installed, - other planting completed by John Skatepark sealing completed Fencing around Wharf Lane adventure park and the car park has started to go rotten in places and has been removed for safety reasons Tree works are ongoing Portable toilet for the summer holidays ordered Noted
AC26-007	<b><u>To note a verbal report on the Skate Park and support initiatives if required</u></b> Skatejam is going to be on 26/27th July. Extra toilets have been ordered for that weekend.
AC26-008	<b><u>To receive a verbal report on Bingham Road Playground</u></b> Cllr Clegg reported that a meeting was held between Cllrs Clegg, Cllr McLeod, Cllr Farnsworth, Cllr Pira, Joe, Hayley, the Chair of ROTSA and representatives from SNA and Redhill academy. A lot was discussed including the location for a new playground and CCTV. At present the lease to ROTSA does not allow them to sub-let the land to the PC, they will await permission from the secretary of state to allow for them to agree to a Deed of variation.
AC26-009	<b><u>To consider a two request for burial of family members in the cemetery</u></b> The committee resolved unanimously to approve both burial requests into the cemetery.
AC26-010	<b><u>To approve the expenditure for the repair of roundabout at the Grange Park</u></b> The committee resolved unanimously to approve the expenditure to repair the roundabout at the Grange playgrounds. Action - Clerk/BOM - to instruct contractor and request be conducted prior to summer holidays if possible

AC26-011	<p><b><u>To consider and approve Skatepark seating area repair and refurbishment</u></b></p> <p>The Committee resolved unanimously to approve to consult with skatepark users and to obtain quotes with option to apply for funding also.</p> <p>Action: BOM to progress</p>
AC26-012	<p><b><u>To note correspondence received regarding a tree plaque</u></b></p> <p>Plaque missing on an oak in the Rockley area in honour of Lisle Rockley. History Society have offered to pay for a new one. The committee unanimously resolved to offer to pay for the plaque instead.</p> <p>Action: BOM to contact history society to offer</p>
AC26-013	<p><b><u>To note working group updates if any</u></b></p> <p>None</p>
AC26-014	<p><b><u>To receive any items for notification to be included on a future agenda – for information only</u></b></p> <p>Projects update</p> <p>Vicarage Lane hedge</p>
AC26-015	<p>To <b>note</b> the date and time of the next <b>Amenities Committee</b> meeting on <b>15 July 2025</b> commencing at <b>19:00</b> in the <b>Radcliffe Room, The Grange, Vicarage Lane, Radcliffe on Trent, Nottingham, NG12 2FB.</b></p> <p><b>Noted</b></p>

The meeting closed at 8.03pm

Signed as a true record of the Meeting: \_\_\_\_\_

Dated \_\_\_\_\_

Presiding chair of approving meeting